
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 19 JANUARY 2009
 

EX.014/09
BUDGET 2009/10 CONSIDERATION OF CONSULTATION



FEEDBACK



(In accordance with Paragraph 15(1) of the Overview and 


Scrutiny Procedure Rules the Mayor has agreed that call-in 


procedures should not be applied to this item).

Portfolio
Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter

The Minutes of the following Budget Consultation Meetings were submitted:

(a)  
Budget Consultation Meeting with Non-Domestic Rate Payers/Large 
Employers Affinity Group - 12 January 2009

(b)  
Budget consultation meeting with Trade Unions - 9 January 2009

(c)  
Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee - 8 January 
2009

The Chairman of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee attended the meeting and commented that the Committee had as part of their response raised specific concerns about the lack of reasoning and prioritisation of the various bids/budget pressures which were not to be proceeded with, and had also raised concerns with regard to the impact of the proposals on the Council's reserves and the need for the Executive to formulate a strategy to replenish the level of the Council's reserve balances over the next few years.

The Portfolio Holder for Finance and Performance Management thanked Representatives of the Large Employers Affinity Group, Trade Union Representatives and the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee for their time in responding to the Executive's Draft Budget Resolution.  He noted the Overview and Scrutiny Committee's disappointment at the absence of rationale/reasoning for not proceeding with bids and hoped that this could be provided in future years.  He also added that many bids which were for worthwhile projects had not been approved in the current year's budget recommendation because of the external factors which had impacted on the Council's budgets, which had made it impossible for the Council to meet anything other than the most urgent spending pressures.

The Portfolio Holder for Learning and Development noted the request from Overview and Scrutiny Committee with regards to the provision of training in terms of the more detailed aspects of budget planning and hoped that this could be progressed via the usual channels.  

The Leader reported the receipt of a petition from Brampton Parish Council regarding the Imposition of Car Parking Charges at Talkin Tarn.

The Leader advised that the comments outlined in the Minutes listed above had been taken on board when formulating the Executive's budget proposals for 2009/10 for recommendation to the City Council.

Summary of options rejected

Nil

DECISION

(1)     That the minutes of the consultation meetings with the Large Employers Affinity Group and Trades Union Representatives attached as Appendix E and F and the extract from the minute of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee be received.

(2)
That the consultation feedback be received, it being noted that the comments had been taken into account by the Executive when formulating its final recommendations for the City Council's 2009/10 budget to be submitted later in the meeting.

Reasons for Decision

To take into account any consultation feedback when formulating recommendations on the 2009/10 budget.







